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Arts Undergraduate Society of McGill University

Legislative Council
September 23rd, 2015, 6 PM
AGENDA
1. Call to order at 6:06 PM
a. Territorial Acknowledgment: AUS would like to acknowledge that McGill University is situated on the traditional territory of the Kanien’kehá:ka, a place which has long served as a site of meeting and exchange amongst nations. AUS recognizes and respects the Kanien’kehá:ka as the traditional custodians of the lands and water on which we meet today.
2. Guest Speaker
a. Professor Hudson Meadwell, Interim Dean of Arts

i. Professor in Political Science, currently serving as Interim Dean
ii. The next Dean is expected to be inaugurated in July of 2016
b. Key points:
i. Difficulties with budgets all year last year; expected to continue this year

1. Consequences of budget cuts for the TAs and to certain student and faculty services
ii. Contract negotiations with TAs
1. University has made a global offer to the trade union

2. Trade union decided to bring this to trial on October 1st
3. If the TAs decide not to take the offer, there will be a strike. The University, however, is optimistic that the offer will be accepted.
iii. Contract negotiations for lecturers

1. Lecturers teach at McGill on a course by course basis, they are not tenured
2. Both the Leacock and Ferrier buildings have experienced some cuts to service center staff

3. Currently seeking a mechanism to solicit feedback from students regarding administrative service centers

iv. Looking to rationalize minor concentrations
1. This task will fall to the Associated Dean of Student Affairs this year.
v. New Classroom will be opening in the Arts Building (140 and 145)

1. The wall between Arts 140 and Arts 145 will be taken down in order to create an interactive smart classroom
2. Ideally this classroom with be ready by September 2016

3. 96 student capacity

vi. Arts Internship Office
1. Continuing to flourish!
2. Fundraising campaign will start this fall to help raise $3-5 million over the year to help this office accomplish its goals
vii. Conclusion 

1. Wants to be able to help be a resource for AUS, departments, and all their constituents
2. Quite interested in pursuing the issue of grade transparency between Professors and TAs and their students

3. Intends on taking up Leacock access issues with McGill administration

4. Expecting to hold regular monthly meetings with students in positions of leadership to gather feedback
5. Will be holding office hours for one hour a month in the Arts Lounge
a. 1st Monday of every month at 11:00 AM
c. Questions

i. “How many faculty members do you intend on hiring for the 2016-2017 academic year?” (Arts Representative Lexi Michaud)
ii. 13-14 new faculty members will contribute to creating new classes spread out throughout different departments in the faculty
3. Roll Call
a. Absent: Not applicable
b. Tardy: Not applicable
c. Left early: VP Academic, CSAUS, EASSA, MESSA, MUGS, SSA
4. Approval of Minutes from September 9th 2015 Council
5. Approval of Agenda
a. Permission to allow Le Délit photographer to take photos
i. Approved

6. Announcements
a. AUS Laptop lending program is now in effect, you can go to the Ferrier lab and/or check out the AUS website to find out more
b. Fossil fuel week, stop by Milton gates to get informed!
c. Community engagement day next Thursday, October 1st
d. Consent Week next week, Equity will be tabling at the Y intersection

e. Currently Indigenous Awareness Week 
7. Reports of the Executive Officers

a. Report of the President, Jacob Greenspon
i. AUS Executive retreat this past weekend; learning how to work together better as a team
ii. Seeking three councillors to be part of an Accountability committee

iii. AUS Snax/MOA negotiation status quo
iv. Arts Representative by-election is now in full swing; be sure to vote between September 30th and October 2nd!
v. AUS Fall Referendum ideas

1. Revamping accountability bylaws

2. Changing AUS fiscal year

vi. All council members will be led through an equity training session at the beginning of next council meeting
vii. Leacock space project—looking to improve the computer usage in the Leacock lobby

viii. Consultation on McTavish—City of Montreal creating path leading from Old Port to the summit of Mount Royal by way of McTavish  
1. Arts Representative Lexi Michaud will be attending this consultation
ix. Office Hours: Mondays 10:15 AM-11:30 AM and 1:00 PM-5:30 PM; Tuesdays 1:00 PM-2:30 PM; Wednesdays 1:00 PM-2:30 PM; Fridays 10:15 AM-11:30 AM.
b. Report of the Vice-President Academic, Gabriel Gilling
i. Departmental orientation on Monday, huge success

1. Got to meet departmental VP Academics and talk about frustrations with McGill

2. Meeting next week for first Departmental Academic round table

ii. Essay Centre

1. Received 25 applications for 15 spots

2. Essay centre hours: Mondays, Wednesdays, Fridays 2:30 PM-3:30 PM; Tuesdays, Thursdays 11:30-12:30
3. Advertise this resource to your students!
iii. Sent callouts for peer tutoring

1. Applications due on the 30th of September

2. Interested in having your own peer-tutoring program? Look into this program and speak with Gabriel for guidance!
iv. Still looking for people to sit on departmental committees

1. Except there are already too many people on portfolio committee; perhaps move to another available committee if you are currently on the portfolio committee!
v. Library archiving

1. See link to a Google spreadsheet on report

2. Important to have these archives for all students for historical purposes
vi. Networking

1. Met with representative from CaPS

2. Met with Michael Fishman from MUS

3. Collaborating with VP External

vii. Fill out Arts OASIS survey on the AUS Listserv; its goal is to get feedback from students about ways to improve career planning and advising for arts students
viii. Launched research symposium

1. Important to have someone from each departmental association attend!
ix. Attended McGill’s academic round table

c. Report of the Vice-President Communications, Elaine Patterson
i. Unable to take minutes while speaking; please see council report for more detailed information
ii. Appointing committee members and positions for various committees
iii. French Conversation circles coming soon; advertise to your students!
iv. Office Hours: Mondays and Wednesdays 12:00 PM-2:30 PM
d. Report of the Vice-President External, Becky Goldberg
i. Had one ACE employee resign but already managed to find a replacement
ii. Mental health awareness week coffee house at École: October 16th
iii. Sponsorship committee is doing well

1. Signed a few contracts for sponsorship already, but unsure as to whether Grade Savers will work out because they are asking to be the exclusive tutoring service
iv. Grad fair has made $13,000 in revenues already

1. PayPal is set up on the AUS website

v. Busy past two weeks between SSMU retreat, AUS retreat, and SSMU council

1. Will most likely be sitting on the QPIRG board
2. Hoping to sit on another, awaiting committee announcement
vi. Joining McGill Student Alumni Council

1. Sitting on the council with Jacob next week
e. Report of the Vice-President Finance, Mirza Ali Shakir
i. Financial statements will be published this week or the next
ii. Began recruiting for the Financial Management Committee

1. Fulfilled Council requirement

2. FMC starting to meet in October, so please send in your funding applications!
3. Check out ausmcgill.com for those forms

iii. General budget will be presented at the next council (October 7th)

1. VPs finance from all departments are invited to attend

iv. Frosh budget—status quo

1. No incidental expenses

f. Report of the Vice-President Internal, Maria Vedeshkina
i. Departmental orientation this week, power point presentations will be made available online soon
1. Looking for feedback on this event, please let us know what you thought!
ii. Join the council Facebook group in case you have not already done so
iii. All booking systems are back up and running

1. Please email our office assistant at assistant.aus@mail.mcgill.ca for any questions regarding any bookings

iv. Offices on McTavish
1. Not available for redistribution

2. Key copies are being made for departments currently in those offices
3. Suggests booking a private room on a bi-weekly basis for private meetings
v. President’s round table will be happening once each semester; this semester it will happen in October
vi. Extended applications for FEARC because of website glitches, interviews will begin next week
vii. Consult Internal Council Report to see how Maria is thinking about restructuring the executive committee of FEARC
1. Eliminate VP CEGEP and VP International Student Representative

viii. AUSec will be holding their first meeting in the Arts Lounge on September 28th
ix. Questions: “When will there be an AUS Council party?” (Arts Senator Erin Sobat)
1. As soon as possible!
g. Report of the Vice-President Social Affairs, Christine Koppenaal
i. Frosh coordinators had their debrief last week in preparation for the Frosh report to be presented later in this meeting
ii. Meeting with other Internals/Executives in charge of Frosh from other faculties next week, Olivier Dyens may be attending as well

iii. Hoping to write an extremely in depth exit report on Frosh for successor
iv. BdA last week—first one went well!
1. Hoping to have a more accurate and productive budget for BdA

v. EPIC

1. First meeting will be happening at the end of the week

2. First event is OktoberhAUS next Friday, October 2nd
3. Also serving refreshments through the new Student Run Café in SSMU for this event
4. Email epicausevents@gmail.com if you’re interested in collaboration!
vi. Questions: If someone creates or knows a potential new, non-offensive cheer for Frosh, how do they go about implementing that for Frosh 2016?

1. Recommends emailing next year’s SSMU Vice-President Internal
8. Reports of the Arts Representatives and Senators

a. Report of the Arts Representatives to SSMU
i. Arts Representative Lexi Michaud will be giving the report
ii. By-Election nominations are coming in 
iii. Busy past two weeks between SSMU Council retreat, and AUS Executive retreat

iv. SSMU council meeting last week

1. Committee allocations

2. Adam, Lexi, and Becky tried to cover many bases and tried to spread out their committee involvement between the three of them so AUS has strong representation in various focuses

v. Office hours—will be revised and posted online at a later date
vi. Questions: “What information do you have on SSMU’s General Manager, Jennifer, leaving the position?”
1. SSMU executives will be taking on responsibilities of this position

2. Difficulties communicating this information to students due to Mailchimp/Listserv access complications

3. Some information has been conveyed through campus publications

b. Report of the Arts Senators, Alex Kpeglo-Hennessy and Erin Sobat
i. Both sitting on McGIll senate

1. First meeting will be tomorrow

2. Have received responses to some of their questions already via email, others will be addressed in person
3. Responses are linked in council report

ii. Both will be attending Arts and Science assembly next week

iii. Arts Senator, Alex Kpeglo-Hennessy
1. Meeting with VP University Affairs of SSMU to discuss plans for the year

2. Sitting on multiple committees

3. Attended the first joint board for senate committee on equity

a. Highlights: Discussion on employment equity which has been a recurring issue

4. Nominating someone for an honorary doctorate
5. Seeking alternatives to the clicker system
6. Sitting on Ad-Hoc committee to review Charter of Student Rights

a. Bring suggestions for Alex to bring to Dean of Students

7. Office hours will be by appointment

iv. Erin

1. Committee updates

2. Working to get a fall reading week established
3. New provost (Manfredi) looking for improvements on approving course equivalencies for studying abroad/summer school/etc.
4. Sitting on Committee on Student Services and advisory of student services
5. Sitting on a task force to discuss how to use RVH space
6. Taking over the Know Your Rights working group

a. Focusing on outreach and making student rights known
7. Questions: “Does establishing a fall break mean dates will have to be made up at another time in the academic calendar?”
a. May involve having exams on Saturdays and giving professors the opportunity to make up their classroom hours
9. Reports of Committees and Departmental Associations (AGELF-WSSA) 
a. Equity Commissioner Frosh Report

i. Satisfied with involvement pre-frosh, met with VP Social, director of inclusivity, and other coordinators in May
ii. Felt involved and updated with reports throughout the summer during the process of planning frosh

iii. Each commissioner attended a frosh leader training and an O-staff training

iv. Spoke with all people involved in frosh during the event; froshies, coordinators, leaders, etc.
v. Integration of sober culture into frosh deemed successful
1. One downfall: exhausting for frosh leaders to maintain energy to entertain the sober froshies
vi. Suggests homogenous sober frosh group(s), which are proven to be successful for SUS

1. The fear of public stigma was not as intense as anticipated
2. Thought other frosh leaders would see sober frosh group as an inferior group

3. Implement a mandatory training session for the sober frosh groups

vii. Overall, most things that inhibited frosh were logistical issues
viii. Arts frosh coordinators did a fantastic job and they worked well together
ix. Read through event breakdown on your own and feel free to contact equity at equity.aus@mail.mcgill.ca with questions

x. Equity Committee hiring is happening
xi. Don’t forget to see what events are happening next week for Consent Week!
xii. Questions: “Is there a solution for commissioners not being able to attend every single event?” (Arts Senator Erin Sobat)
1. Currently looking for suggestions, but adding the Director of Inclusivity position was a big step in the right direction
xiii. “Do other faculties have equity commissioners you could reach out to for suggestions, etc.?” (VP Academic Gabriel Gilling)
1. SUS does have a role similar to equity commissioners, but the status of other societies is unknown.
2. Planning on reaching out to other faculties later in the year after things with AUS settle down
xiv. Statement from RSUS Representative, Kat S.
1. Equity training mandated as part of frosh, all leaders get trained in equity

2. Commissioners are meant to not intervene or play a hands on role at frosh events
10. Frosh Report

a. From Christine, Vice-President Social, and Liam, Frosh Co-Chair
i. Coordinators hired on April 13th of 2015
ii. Hired Frosh coordinators after interviews, did not get to interview O-Staff
1. Would be helpful if executives could be elected earlier to allow more time for this selection process
iii. First sold out frosh—1400 participants!
1. Good for froshies, not great for capacity issues

iv. Trainings for leaders and O-staff were organized by Campus Life & Engagement (CL&E); these trainings were the same for all faculties
v. Individual faculty training—mind-set training and skills training

1. Leaders and O-staff had about 10 hours of training over the course of the week leading up to the event—increased hours of training from last year
vi. Group formation on Wednesday

1. Inappropriate, inequitable names weren’t seen on any frosh t-shirts
2. Montreal crawl

a. Each route had 7 stops

3. Large concert

a. Two venues, organized by faculties this year rather than SSMU
vii. Thursday, Tailgate and Alouettes game

1. Inclusive event, lukewarm feedback from participants

viii. Friday, Boat Cruise and event at La Mouche

1. Fewer logistical problems, crowd control went pretty well
ix. Saturday: Beach Day and Movie Night
1. Beach day planned by SSMU, not by faculties

2. Issues with bussing from downtown to beach day, some participants didn’t get to beach day whatsoever and coordinators didn’t get there until 4 PM

3. Detrimental to coordinators downtown and coordinators at beach club who had to work twice the amount of shifts

4. Movie night: successful, attended by many different faculties
x. Sunday Breakfast on Mount Royal

1. More water for next year, but overall a great event
xi. Olympia

1. Some logistical issues with this venue
2. Some froshie/leader hook-ups; Christine has a list of the people who were seen doing this and they will no longer be allowed to participate in any faculty frosh
xii. Suggestions for next year

1. Keep Director of Inclusivity as a position on the coordinator team
2. Relinquish SSMU’s rights to programming for frosh given all the logistical errors that happened at Beach Day
3. Huge improvement on Equity Commissioner involvement during planning stages and during the event
4. “Sober buddy” program would be better developed into a multi-sober buddy group versus a full sober group
5. Recommend continuing the bursary program because it was well received!
xiii. Got lots of great feedback from participants and from the Milton-Parc community
xiv. Question: “Were any bracelets cut during this frosh?”
1. Some bracelets were cut

xv. Question: “Would you consider re-evaluating the O-staff hiring process? It was brought up that one person on O-staff was a student who had in fact already graduated.”

1. The O-staff member who had graduated in Spring 2015 was a person who already held a coordinator position the previous year; he/she/they were a reliable member.
2. However, it is evident that a significant amount of people who apply for O-staff simply want to party with their friends. Hopefully this will be looked at more closely in following years.

xvi. Question: “It sounds like you had many training sessions for frosh leaders and O-staff. Even with all of this training, why did frosh leader/froshie relationships still happen?”

1. In frosh leader and O-staff training the “three Ds” are covered: distract, deflect, and delegate. Additionally, consent is stressed during trainings
2. However, it is still difficult to filter people down and to have over 200 absolutely perfect frosh leaders

3. Kat, RSUS Representative and Frosh Director of Inclusivity comments: All this being said, there were perhaps between 10-15 instances of frosh leader/froshie relationships and only on the very last day of their contract (Sunday).

4. Equity Committee comments: Leaders dealing with a real life situation can really be difficult, suggestions for next year are to have a pre-training and post-training session for leaders and O-staff
11. Question Period 
a. Questions on AUS ‘State of the Society’ Presentation
i. Please look at this document if you haven’t had the chance to already

ii. No current questions, but if you do have a question please feel free to contact the President or Vice-President Finance
b. General questions

i. None


12. New Business
a. Motion to Amend AUS Accountability Bylaws

i. Bylaws were written when concerns about executive payment via the work/study program were brought up 
1. Payment comes from work study (part student fees, part government)

ii. Issues around keeping track of executives making sure the work they were doing justified their payment
iii. Current By-Laws aren’t entirely clear

iv. Proposing to create an AUS Secretary General

1. Chairing a committee called an Accountability By-Law Review Committee (including an Arts Senator, an Arts Representative, and three members at large)
v. The purpose of this committee would be to work out complaints regarding executives’ conduct and the amount of time executives have spent working
vi. Council will have final say on any committee decisions
vii. Question: “If AUS Council can overrule all committee decisions, then how practical is it to establish this committee?”
1. Amendment to the motion: Council can overrule and then send this to a third party/impartial position
2. Work study acts as an impartial third party

viii. Question: “How will committee members learn how to make sense of executive time sheets?”
1. Executive could sit in on one committee meeting to clarify time sheet questions
ix. Amendment is implemented, a revised document can now be seen on the Google drive

1. Motion is passed
b. Motion to Convene Ad-Hoc Career Coordination Committee
i. Motion is passed
c. Motion to Amend FEARC Bylaws

i. Updated to be more consistent with AUS Constitution by-laws

ii. Vice-President Events will be changed to Vice-President Social Affairs
iii. Changed members to constituents, changed quorum, changed things regarding governing documents
iv. Question: “As a member of the First Year Council last year, the VP CEGEP role was helpful for reaching out to students off campus. How do you plan to make up for this position amongst the remaining executive positions?” (Arts Representative, Lexi Michaud)

1. The Vice-President Communications and Vice-President External will work on liaising with students off campus
v. Motion is passed
d. Motion to Approve Further AUS Stipended Positions
i. Includes Frosh coordinator stipends

ii. Question: “Were there a lot of people who applied to be frosh coordinators?”
1. 49 coordinators applied, 14 were hired, not the first time coordinators have been paid in a stipend
iii. The motion is passed
13. Next Meeting Time and Date (October 7th, 2015 at 6:00pm in LEA 232)
a. Additionally, please remember to submit your reports and motions by Sunday night at 10:30!!!
14. Adjournment
Membership of AUS Council
	Name
	Name
	Present?
	Late / leave early?

	AUS President
	Jacob Greenspon
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Communications
	Elaine Patterson
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Internal
	Maria Vedeshkina
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Social
	Christine Koppenaal
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Academic
	Gabriel Gilling
	Yes
	Left early

	AUS VP Finance
	Mirza Ali Shakir
	Yes
	

	AUS VP External
	Becky Goldberg
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	Adam Templer
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	Lexi Michaud
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	(vacant)
	
	

	Arts Senator
	Erin Sobat
	Yes
	

	Arts Senator
	Alex Kpeglo-Hennessy
	Yes
	

	FEARC
	(vacant)
	
	

	AUS Environmental Council
	
	Yes
	

	AUS Equity Committee
	
	Yes
	

	EPIC
	
	Yes
	

	AGELF
	
	Yes
	

	AHCSSA
	
	Yes
	

	ASA
	
	Yes
	

	ASSA
	
	Yes
	

	BASiC
	
	Yes
	

	CLASHSA
	
	Yes
	

	CSA
	
	Yes
	

	CSAUS
	
	Yes
	Left early

	CSUS
	
	Yes
	

	DESA
	
	Yes
	

	EASSA
	
	Yes
	Left early

	ESA
	
	Yes
	

	GSA
	
	Yes
	

	HSA 
	
	Yes
	

	IDSSA
	
	Yes
	

	MESS
	
	Yes
	

	MESSA
	
	Yes
	Leave early 

	MIRA
	
	Yes
	

	MPSA
	
	Yes
	

	MUGS
	
	Yes
	Leave early

	NASSA
	
	No
	

	PSA
	
	Yes
	

	PSSA
	
	Yes
	

	RSUS
	
	Yes
	

	RUSS
	
	Yes
	

	SLUM
	
	Yes
	

	SSA
	
	Yes
	Leave Early

	SUMS
	
	Yes
	

	WSSA
	
	Yes
	

	Speaker of Council
	Priya Dube
	Yes
	

	Recording Secretary
	Kaila Bolton
	No
	Elaine filling in


